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Northwest Washington 
Woodturners.... 

meets every third Thursday of the 
month except April when the meet-
ing is held the fourth Thursday. 
There is no meeting in December. 
We meet at Hillcrest Park Lodge in 
Mt.Vernon WA. Exit I-5 at Kincaid 
street, exit 226. Turn east up Kin-
caid to So. 13th, turn right on 13th. 
Hillcrest Park is approx. six blocks 
south on 13th. The lodge is located 
in the Northwest corner of the park-
ing lot beyond the tennis courts.  
Meetings are open to anyone inter-
ested in wood turning. All skill levels 
from beginners to advanced turners 
are welcome. 
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September  Meeting 
 
The September meeting of NWW started out once again, with a very 
fine meal produces by Shirley and the girls and enjoyed by many. 
 

George opened the meeting with greetings to numerous visitors and 
new members. It is always amazing to see the new faces each 
month, and we hope you enjoyed your visit and partake of the many 
activities available to you, as members. 
 

Art�s Alive is coming up November 8, 9, and 10 in La Conner. We 
are working cooperatively with the Northwest Corner Woodworkers 
on a rental agreement for space for the show. Contact Dave Blair or 
George Way if you have any questions. This will be an opportunity 
for you to show your work and also to sell it. 
 

Bob Doop reported that we are planning an all day demo with world 
renowned turner, John Jordan in March. The event will be Saturday, 
March 19th, 2011. The all day demo will cost $35.00 pre-paid and 
$40.00 at the door, and that will include lunch.  Classes with John 
will follow on Sunday and Monday. See his work at  
www.johnjordanwoodturning.com 
 

Julian is working on a joint venture with the carving academy , who 
have a week long jamboree at the Rodeo Grounds in Ellensburg, 
WA in July. They have world class carvers there to give classes and 
he hopes to promote a, AAW sponsored outdoor turning and camp-
ing weekend, to coincide with them. 
 

You are encouraged to be turning tops, for charity and practice of 
the skill on a regular basis. A volunteer is requested to be in charge 
of distribution of tops. Shop tours will be on the agenda for the fu-
ture. Speak up if you would like to show off your shop. Bring a non 
traditional Christmas ornament to the next meeting for the chance to 
win a $10.00 gift certificate. 
 

The gallery table was only half full this month. I suppose that like 
me, you have been too busy with other things lately. Next month 
should bring a great gallery if the quantity of wood in the raffle is any 
indication. 
 

Don Derry was our presenter for the evening and he is a delightful 
demonstrator, never at a loss for words, and full of very good infor-
mation. He turned two traditional Christmas tree ornaments, a globe 
and finial and a birdhouse that can be made from a branch, which is 
so practical. Don uses his own tool for hollowing, which has an out-
rigger for stability. He also sells a line of tools that can be seen on 
his website at   www.donaldderry.com. 
 
Laura Matthews 
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A short message from you president: 
 
Another productive month goes by as we increase our knowledge and skills toward be-
coming better wood turners.  At least 15 members attended Don Derry’s workshops on 
airbrushing or form design.  I’m sure we’ll see the results in subsequent “Show & Tell” 
table presentations. 
 
October’s presenter, Steven Hatcher, is a local wood artist who has his artwork dis-
played and owned by renowned galleries and collectors.  We are fortunate to have this 
caliber of presenter visit our club so be sure to come to the October meeting.  I sug-
gest you visit his website to see what a treat you’re in for. 
 
Arts Alive in La Connor is coming the first weekend in November and we have tenta-
tively found a new location.  We are going to share two separate gallery spaces with 
the wood workers guild so we should have our own area to display and sell.  The loca-
tion is on the busiest intersection of town at 1st and Morris.  I’ll fill in more details once 
we sign the contract in the middle of October.  If you want to sell or display, let me or 
Dave Blair know.  There will be a small charge for participants to help pay for the 
space. 
 
Don’t forget to bring a prototype non-traditional Christmas tree ornament to the meet-
ing in October.  A name will be drawn for a $10 gift certificate if you bring an ornament. 
 
See you in October.  GW 
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Stephen Hatcher was born in Colorado Springs, Colo-
rado in 1953. He showed an early aptitude for realistic 
drawing, and after finishing high school earned income 
as a painter of murals. Though art has been a lifetime 
interest, several years at the University of Washington 
led to degrees in Electrical Engineering and Mathemat-
ics. During his 20-year career as an electronics entre-
preneur, Stephen developed numerous cutting-edge de-
vices for the wireless communications industry. Retiring 
from this field in 2000, he returned to art through his in-
terests in wood turning and stone carving. Merging these 
techniques led to his unique style of artwork. 

 
 
I am an artist who works with wood and stone, lathe 
turning platters and vases from wood and then inlaying 
mineral crystals to create images of striking beauty.  I 
have merged the disparate techniques of woodturning 
and stone carving, resulting in work that is unique both 
technically and in style.  The pieces are made from 
highly figured woods where each design is inspired first 
by the wood figure that presents itself and the best form 
to capture that figure.  The inlay designs are uniquely 
hand carved and created with layered translucent crys-
tals.  These designs and principally inspired by the 
changing seasons and natural beauty of the Pacific 
Northwest as well as the traditional art forms of Japan.  
 

         www.stephenhatcher.com 
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MENTORING NEWS 
 
Our Basic Mentoring program is now available for beginning turners…..or for those want-
ing to brush up on basic turning skills.  Based around the AAW Teaching Woodturning 
Basics teaching guide, the program focuses on learning spindle turning basics as a way 
to master tool control which can then be applied to most other modes of turning.  Our ba-
sic turning mentors are George Way, Lucinda Van Valkenburg, Bob Doop, Fred Holder, 
Dave Blair, Melanie Mankamyer, Jim Short and Rick Anderson.  Contact a mentor near 
you if you would like to be mentored in basic skills.  A printed list of our mentors and their 
contact info is also available on the information table at our monthly meetings. 
 
In addition to the basic mentoring program, we have developed a list of volunteer men-
tors with expertise in specialty subjects (such as hollowing, texturing, bowl turning, etc.) 
as well as more advanced turning skills.  An email has been sent out with a list of our 
specialty mentors and their area of expertise.  Printed copies of this list are also available 
at the information table at our monthly meetings.  This is a great opportunity to advance 
your skills.  Also, if you have skill and experience in a specialized area of woodturning, 
we encourage you to sign up and share your skills with your fellow members.   
 
If you have any questions regarding mentoring or need assistance in being connected 
with an appropriate mentor please feel welcome to call or email me. 
Rick Anderson 
360-319-7600 
rick@gardenarches.com 
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A Bird House Christmas Tree Ornament  
by Fred Holder  (More Woodturning  October 2000) 

 

When I was in Provo this last June for the Utah Woodturning Sym-
posium, I spent Wednesday at Craft Supplies USA, just down the 
road from the University.  Dale Nish was doing a demonstration on 
bird house ornaments, which he says that he normally makes 30 or 
40 of each year for Christmas presents. 

 

I thought I had taken pictures of the in-process work, but what do 
you know, only the finished piece got into my pictures.  I’ll just have 
to attempt to describe  the process without the aid of pictures. 
 

Dale’s ornaments are made in five pieces: a top finial, a lid, a body, 
a perch, and an icicle. The top finial, perch, and icicle are both made 
from ebony. The top and body are generally made from contrasting 
woods, say maple and walnut.  Actually, I believe that Dale uses 
small offcut pieces to make these up. Pieces that you might rescue 
from your scrap box. 
 

Dale says, that he normally makes these in a sort of production 
process of at least 10 at a time. He’ll make ten tops,  ten bodies, 10 
perches, 10 top finials, and 10 icicles. Since they are individually 
turned, they will not be exactly the same; however, by making at 
least 10 at the same time they will take on great similarity because 
the mind adjusts and guides the hand to the same general shape on 
each one. 
 

Dale first demonstrated the turning of the body. He drilled a hole to 
hollow the inside with a Forstner bit. I don’t remember the exact size, 
but I believe it was 1-1/4” or  1-/18”. He drills to a depth of just before 
the bottom would began to round over. He grabs the blank in a four jaw scroll chuck and holds the drill 
in a Jacob’s Chuck mounted in the tailstock.  He puts a mark on the drill to indicate the proper depth. If I 
remember right, the blanks were all cut to a specific length, but I don’t remember the length. You should 
be able to estimate that length from the photo above, which is about full size. 
 

Once all of the blanks are drilled, Dale mounts a mandrel into the chuck and checks that it is running 
true. This mandrel is tapered slightly so that the birdhouse body will be held concentric with the center 
of rotation and the top of the blank will bottom out against the shoulder on the mandrel. He brings up the 
tailstock to add support and apply pressure to the drive mandrel. He then turns the outside down to a 
specific size, which I believe was 1-3/8”. This size is extremely important at the very top because that 
will fit into a 1-3/8” hole drilled in the birdhouse roof with another Forstner drill. Dale noted that he had 
bought a full set of the Forstner drills and considered it an excellent purchase. 
 

Once the body has been shaped, the tailstock is backed off and a hole drilled for the icicle. I don’t re-
member exactly the size hole that he used, perhaps, 1/8” or 3/16”, but I believe it was smaller than 1/4”. 
 

Once all of the bodies had been turned and drilled for the icicle, Dale used a drill press and a V-block to 
drill the 1/4” hole for the entrance and the 1/16” hole for the perch. 
 
 

One of Dale Nish’s Bird House 
Christmas Ornaments. 



�

7 

He sanded and applied finish while the body was mounted on the mandrel.  Dale was using Mylands 
Friction Polish for the finish coat over a coat of Mylands Cellulose Sanding Sealer. Dale uses little 4” or 
5” squares of white flannel to apply the finish. He says that he goes into a yardage shop and buys a 
yard or two at a time and cuts it up into little squares.  When he is done with a square, he simply throws 
it away. 
 

He pointed out that the Sanding Sealer should be applied with the lathe stopped. Apply the Sealer and 
allow it to soak into the wood a bit, then turn on the lathe and burnish it dry with the applicator.  He then 
noted that the Friction Polish must be applied with the lathe running.  Apply the polish sparingly and 
keep your cloth moving all of the time. Fail to move it enough, and you’ll wind up with little ridges. He 
must be right because it worked perfectly. 
 

When this has been done on all 10 of the bodies, you are ready to tackle the roofs. Again these are cut 
to length and specific diameter. A 1-3/8” diameter hole is drilled into the bottom side on the drill press. 
He uses a pencil and a ruler to mark an “X” to define the center of the block. The 1-3/8” hole was not 
very deep, about 1/8” to 3/16” at the most. It is simply a place to align the body for glue-up. He also 
drills a hole all of the way through for the top finial. 
 

He then mounts the top between centers and turns and finishes the bottom of the roof. It must be 
sanded and finish applied at this point because he will never be able to get to this side again for sanding 
and finishing. He does all 10 roofs this way and then mounts a mandrel in the chuck with a short 1-3/8” 
diameter tenon to fit into the hole he has drilled in the bottom of the roof. The tail stock live center is 
brought up to apply pressure while the roof is turned to proper shape.  Dale made a point to demon-
strate what happens if he makes the roof too thin and cuts into the 1-3/8” hole that he had drilled. A 
good reason for not drilling the hole too deep. When the roof has been turned and sanded, he applies 
the Mylands sanding sealer and polish. The roof is not done. 
 

Dale uses ebony blanks about the size of pen blanks to make the top finial and the bottom icicle. They 
are both made almost identical. The only difference between them is that the top finial is a bit more 
blunt on the end and is drilled to accept a loop, which is a jewelry finding bought at a craft shop or a 
jewelers.  This tiny hole is drilled before the finial is parted off. The small tenon that will fit into the top of 
the roof and the bottom of the body is slightly tapered so that it will fit snugly into the hole where it is to 
be glued. Dale showed that these fits were snug enough that the whole thing could be assembled with-
out glue and would hold together quite well. 
 

The last piece to be turned is the perch which needs to extend about 1/4” out from the body. It also is 
turned slightly tapered so that it is a snug fit into the 1/16” hole in the body. It does not need to extend 
into the body any further than the thickness of the body wall. 
 

With all pieces of the production run completed, the only remaining steps are to pair the roofs and bod-
ies and glue-up the project. You can use a Yellow Label Hot Stuff CA glue or some other glue if you 
want more time to assemble the pieces. I believe that Dale said that he uses CA glue. 
 

I still plan to make up some of these for Christmas presents. If not in the year 2000, perhaps in the year 
2001. I really think they would make excellent Christmas gifts for the children, grandchildren, and close 
friends. Done in production run fashion they should be fairly easy to do. 

��
���"����	
��������
���#
�������



 ������� �����	
�	
� � ������ ��	
���� 
�������
�� �
������ ����� �������������������������
� 
������������� ��
�� �� ����� 
�������
�������� ��  	���������!���������	����� ���
�� �� �"��� #	����������
� �� ��
�� ��������� $��%&��� '��(��'��������)��!	����� �� ��
�� �� �*��� �������������������������
� �� ���������������
����
�� �� ����� #	����������
� �� ��

Useful Website Links 
 

Note: 
Web links have been provided on 
our website rather than included in 
the newsletter. 
 
Please visit: 
www.northwestwashingtonwoodturners.org 

!! Raffle Wood !! 
 

Our wood raffle is an important 
source of income for the club.  
Please bring any surplus you 
can scrounge up but try to limit 
it to something you would enjoy 
turning yourself. 
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John will be coming to give an all day demo Saturday March 19th, 2011 and 
classes on Sunday March 20th and Monday March 21st.  The all day demo 
will cost $35.00 pre-paid and $40.00 at the door and that includes lunch!  You 
can’t beat a deal like this. 
 

John Jordan is a woodturner from Cane Ridge 
(Nashville), Tennessee. Known primarily for his tex-
tured and carved hollow vessels, John has been fea-
tured in nearly every major turning exhibition the 
past twenty years.  His work has received numerous 
awards, and is in the permanent collections of many 
museums and corporations, including the Renwick 
Gallery of the Smithsonian, the High Museum of Art 
in Atlanta, the American Craft Museum in New York 

City, the White House in Washington, the Los Angeles County Museum of Art, 
the Mint Museum of Craft + Design in Charlotte, the Fine Arts Museum in Bos-
ton, and the Detroit Institute of the Arts and the prestigious Victoria and Albert 
Museum in London, England. 
 
You can see John’ work at WWW.johnjordanwoodturning.com 
 



 

NEW DVDS IN OUR LIBRARY 
We have recently added several new DVDs to our club library.  Several will be of particular benefit to our be-
ginning turners while others will be a resource for both beginning and experienced turners.  In most cases we 
ordered 2 copies in order to make these DVDs available to more turners. 

 

  Richard Raffan   TURNING WOOD (2 copies) 
     The ideal companion to Raffan’s book of the same name.  One of the most complete guides to basic turning. 
  Bonnie Klein    BASIC TECHNIQUES (2 copies) 
     A great guide to basic techniques and their application to some fun projects. 
  Alan Lacer    WOODTURNING-GETTING STARTED (2 copies)   
     This book talks about all the equipment and tools involved in basic turning.   A highly recommended view  
     before starting turning. 
  Gary Rance    WOODTURNING TECHNIQUES (1 copy) 
     Very well done guide to the basics of woodturning from the perspective of a professional British turner trained 
     In the classical tradition. 
  Mike Mahoney   BOWL TURNING BASICS   (2 copies) 
     Everything you need to know (after mastering basic techniques) to turn beautiful bowls. 
  AAW’s     FUNDAMENTALS OF SHARPENING  (2 copies) 
     Features Bonnie Klein, Alan Lacer, John Jordan & Bill Johnston teaching their favorite sharpening techniques. 
  John Jordan    AESTHETICS & PROPERTIES OF WOOD (2 copies) 
     A 2 DVD set covering properties of wood, preparing wood for the lathe, wood orientation on the lathe and  
     much more.  This DVD will be of help to turners at all levels. 
  Curt Theobold   INTRODUCTION TO SEGMENTED TURNING 
     The title says it all, presented by one of the foremost segmented turners. 
 

     Be sure to check these out at our next meeting! 
 

   Les Books 
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TURNING UP CLOSE 
 

Do you ever wish you could zoom in on small items you are turning?  Or when doing detail work on a turned 
piece?  Now you can.  MagEyes are here!  They are comfortable,  light weight and very effective. 

  
We are stocking two styles.  The Hobbyist which is open in back (the style that Bon-
nie Klein touted when she was here last winter). 

 
The 360 which wraps completely around your head w/ Velcro 
adjustment.  Both styles come with two high grade optical 
quality lenses that provide 1.6X or 2.0X  magnification.  
   

Two stronger power lenses ( 2.25X & 2.75X) are also avail-
able and we will be stocking a limited number of those.  The 

stronger the power the closer the focal length.  The 1.6X has a focal length of  12-14” and is great for general 
turning use.  The other lenses are more applicable for detail work.  It’s easy to change from one lens to an-
other. 
 
The MagEyes are very lightweight and comfortable and flip up out of the way in a second.  One of the best fea-
tures is that it is easy to look over them and under them for normal vision without having to move them out of 
the way.  Check them out at www.mageyes.com 

 
We are able to buy the MagEyes directly at a significant savings to our members.  Both styles are priced at $23 
including tax and shipping.  Most mail order catalogs charge $30 plus tax and shipping.  The higher powered 
lenses are $8 each.  Be sure to check them out on the supplies table at the November meeting! 
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MORE WOODTURNING 
 

The magazine for turners. Published 10 
times a year by Fred Holder.  
One yr: $35.00; 
Two yrs: $70.00;  
Three yrs $105.00. 
Electronic version $25/yr. delivered from 
More Woodturning online at: 
www.morewoodturning.net 
Lots of great information for your browsing 
pleasure. 
 

More Woodturning 
PO Box 2168 
Snohomish WA 98291-2168 
Phone: 360-668-0976 
email: fred@morewoodturning.net 
 
 

Club Discounts Available:  
Show your Club Membership card and get 
10% off at Rockler’s and Crosscut Hardwoods 
 
 

Targo Woods 
1104 C Street Bldg. B 

Bellingham, WA 
 Just three blocks south of the old site.  

www.targowoods.com [or] 
ww.hardwoodstoget.com  

 

 Local Bellingham wood source for your 
projects. Hard woods, Burls, Veneers. 
Wood to replace a leg on a chair, make a 
whole dining room set or turn a bowl, you 
will find it at Targo. 
 

 Oby says: NWWoodturner Club  members 
will get 10% off on their  Purchases. 
 

Save on gas buy local. 
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Club Contacts: 
 

President 

George Way     360-293-7305 
President@nwwwt.org 
 

Vice President 
Rick Anderson   360-319-7600 
VicePesident@nwwwt.org 
 

Secretary 
Laura Matthews     360-757-7730 
Secretary@nwwwt.org 
John Gruenewald     360-299-4564 
Secretary@nwwwt.org 
 

Treasurer 
Greg Anderson     360-691-1744 
Treasurer@nwwwt.org 
 

Member at Large 
Les Books      360-293-5067 
lbooks@aol.com 
Dave Blair      360-733-3911 
dlblair39@comcast.net  
Jean Brock       
jbirock@msn.com  
Jerry Holmes     360-293-4529 
loggerJerry@hotmail.com 
 

Programs Chairman 
Bob Doop    360-293-4522 
Bob.doop@fidalgo.net 
 

Membership Chairman 
Shelly & Ken Fogg   360-387-8534 
Membership@nwwwt.org 
 

Education Chairman 
Rick Anderson   360-319-7600 
rick@gardenarches.com 
 

Sawdust Saturday Chairman 
Dennis Shinn    360-854-9909 
hdshinn@eskimo.com 
 

Events Chairman 
Dave Blair      360-733-3911 
dlblair39@comcast.net  
 

Newsletter 
Ron Wehde      425-745-9851 
Newsletter@nwwwt.org 

FOR SALE 
 

BELSAW 9103  
PLANER/MOLDING CUTTER 
 
I have a Belsaw 9103 planer/
molding cutter that runs fine but 
needs blades.  Blades run about 
$40.  The manual is available 
online and I would be glad to print 
it out if the buyer doesn't have 
Internet access.  I would like $300 
for it. 
 
Jan Garlington 
360-668-2392 
janicegarlington@gmail.com 
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